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SPRINKLERS IN SCHOOLS

Supplementary Briefing Note by Property Services

History of School Fires in Oxfordshire

Fires that have occurred in Oxfordshire schools over the past 10 years have been in older buildings and not in new buildings that have been built to current standards. The majority of these fires have occurred during unoccupied periods. 

Design Solutions

The risk assessment approach currently adopted for new buildings is to reduce risk by as far as possible designing out the opportunities for arson and to lessen the impact should fire occur.

Sprinklers are a reactive measure in dealing with fires when they occur. The risk assessment approach and building to current standards is a proactive solution; alarm and detection systems with links to a receiving centre are then also included. This results in the early detection and containment should a fire occur. Design assessments will need to balance the opportunities of greater flexibility of design where use of door closers, levels of compartmentation can be reduced as a consequence of sprinkler installation albeit that this can escalate the potential for fire damage should the sprinkler system delay its activation due to the type of fire, human intervention in the operation of the system, etc.

Current Standards and Developments

Agreement in principle has been reached between the Fire & Rescue Service and Property Services that a risk assessment approach is the best way to determine the level of fire protection required in new and refurbished buildings. We are currently developing a risk assessment procedure to ensure that all aspects are considered for all new projects, including schools, and will include the affect a fire would have on the use of a building including those used for community activities. 

Along with CYP&F and the Council’s insurers, the Fire & Rescue Service and Property Services intend to form a working group to explore the issues around the installation of sprinklers, and to investigate the use of mist systems in the protection of high risk areas and life safety issues. This group will also carry out an overall analysis of the number and cost of fires in Oxfordshire and evaluate the effects of these incidents. It could then make recommendations based on real local experience and data, whilst taking account of the wider national information.

Costs

The County’s experience of fitting sprinklers in Windale School has shown that it is not just the cost of the sprinkler installation to be considered but also the additional cost of the change in the building design to accommodate the installation of sprinklers. Estimates of the costs of installing sprinkler systems range from 5% of the capital construction in the proposed DfES BB 100, to 1% in a recent report from the Chief Fire Officers Association.

The cost of insurance for schools is calculated as a lump sum by the Insurance Section and CYP&F break this down as a chargeable cost for each school. The average cost to each school being approximately £1800 per annum. Savings in the reduction of these premiums are unlikely to cover the annual maintenance cost of the systems. Although removing the mandatory excess could produce a saving in the event of a fire.
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